Dear Strategic Planning Committee,

In response to your call for proposals, Re-Rad, a student group that has focused on assessing Hampshire’s academic program and governance structures since 2004, is submitting a set of goals developed in a mini visioning forum held on Tuesday, March 8, 2011. We brainstormed and voted for these goals out of a wide range of proposals.

These are the goals that had the most support:

· Set up a procedure for continuously reviewing and improving the governance system – Maintain a strong focus on equitable, shared governance and ensure that there is a comprehensive system of checks and balances (Governance) 

· Lower the student to faculty ratio – With the goal of having a 15-student average class and 40% selectivity within the next 5 years (Academic Vitality)
· Continue our commitment to the JanTerm program – If JanTerm disappears, the college must develop alternative short-term learning opportunities, such as a May Term and/or month-long courses throughout the fall and spring semesters (Academic Vitality)
· Review and overhaul the advising system – Improve the quality of advising, make professors more accountable for advising quality, and develop better support systems for our unique academic program (Academic Vitality)
· Develop more robust support system for independent work - better encourage students to engage in independent work beginning in their first year (Academic Vitality)
· Improve accessibility – Invest resources needed to make Hampshire’s facilities compliant with the ADA and Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act (Community Space)
· Adopt the ReHamping facilities proposal - Develop a functional student center within the next three years, not necessarily by constructing a new building (Community Space)
These goals had significant support as well:

· Create and maintain effective and accessible channels of communication (Governance) 

· More celebration of student work (Hampshire Image)
· Host a Ted Talk Conference (Hampshire Image & Academic Vitality)
· Continue our commitment to our experimenting pedagogy both in our mission statement and in practice – encourage a culture of risk-taking, innovation, and academic freedom (Academic Vitality) 
· Set up and fund a system for greater community participation on Div II and III committees – including staff members, associate professors, Five College professors, students, alum, and greater community members (Academic Vitality)
· Create a Cumulative Skills Resource Center – instead of setting up separate centers such as the Writing Center and Quantitative Resource Center, create an umbrella support center for all students in tandem with the new Division I program (Academic Vitality)
· Expand the definition of diversity beyond differences in identity to include ideological differences, and addressing ideological differences with according emphasis (Diversity)
· Create equitable governance structures for determining budget priorities (Financial Sustainability)
· Improve community contact with alums, regarding donations and forming connections (Financial Sustainability)
· Move Health Services to a more accessible, central location on campus and improve the services they provide (Healthy Campus)
While Re-Rad did not feel that Social Justice fell within any one sub-committee, we also felt that it is a strategic goal to reexamine the institution’s relationship to social justice, including support of activism, support of civil dialogue on campus, and making Hampshire a place where all can constructively contribute to the social justice issues.

Thank you for your review of the strategic goals Re-Rad is herein proposing. We look forward to working with the Strategic Planning Committee throughout the implementation process. If you would like clarification regarding any aspect of this document, please contact us and we will be happy to meet with you or develop more documents for your perusal.

Sincerely,

Re-Rad 

